Court Grammar School

INTEGRITY - HUMILITY - COMMUNITY

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Parents and Guardians
Re: Year 7 Camp to Canberra

Many of you have realized that we have been waiting for a Government mandate that
interstate travel is to stop before we cancelled this trip. The reason being is that we then
have the protection of our insurers to get our deposits back for our families as the
cancellation is due to reasons beyond our control.

However, in these uncertain times some of you are asking me to make the call now.
Hence, we have decided to cancel this trip for 2020 BUT give the students the same
opportunity in Year 8, 2021.

The trip cost each participant $1820 and if the deposits were not returned, we would lose
$140.

It is possible that we would get our $50 airfare deposits rolled over to next year but have
no confirmation of anything in the airline industry about what they will do for August
bookings. The $90 accommodation deposits are definitely not refundable.

Parents who wish the balance of funds returned are welcome to contact our Finance Office
for this to occur. Some have asked if we can keep this towards the camp next year or
towards 2020 fees and we are happy to do whatever you wish, just let us know. Thus your
3 choices are as follows:

1. the money refunded to you
2. we hold it for the same camp in 2021
3. itis put towards your fee account

Thank you for the fantastic support we have had from all of you in these difficult times and
all | can do is continue to assure you we are doing the best we can with these gorgeous
students (yes they are!)

We will stay in touch with further news

With every best wish

floacdrirr

Patricia Rodrigues (Ms)
Principal
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